TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE AGM AND OCTOBER MEETING HELD ON 9 OCTOBER 2018 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Tom Allan, Jane Edwards, Ian Gordon, Robert McAulay, Ewart McAuslane, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Alex Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – Councillor Martha Benny and two members of the public, David Foss and Sylvia Hay.

Apologies – Robert McClelland and John Mitchell.  DS-J reported that John Mitchell has tendered his resignation from the CC due to health reasons, and he wishes the CC all the best for the future.  DS-J asked for the minutes to record our gratitude for all his work and commitment to the CC.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Chairperson’s annual report – DS-J opened the AGM and welcomed everyone.  He has been chair for one year now and despite all the resources in the area, he’s struck that the real assets are the people.  He thanked everyone around the table for their commitment and enthusiasm in all that they do for the community, eg fountains refurbishment, the mill glen and High Street improvements, defibrillator installation/CPR training, the gala, Hogmanay Hoolie, Christmas lights and switch on, the tidy up, etc.  It’s business as usual, and we need to look at our relevance and how to engage with the community.  We also need more discussion/debate around the table.  
Annual Accounts – EMcA provided copies of the four accounts, which will also be placed on the CC notice boards.  The main account balance is £5,698.  He pointed out that the admin amount of £434.38 represents reimbursement of his expenses as treasurer/secretary across all accounts, and that the auditor has a full list and all the receipts for these.  The Christmas Lights balance is £4,877.15, around £900 of which belongs to the CC, the rest being Tilly Ladies funds.  The Gala balance is £2,402.66, and he reports that we are struggling to keep up the gala balance because there is not as much support or donations/collections.  The Over 70s balance is £581.63 which means that the 2019 outing is likely to be the final event.  The accounts were approved - proposed by MW and seconded by IG.  DS-J thanked EMcA for all of his hard work as treasurer.
Appointment of Officer Bearers –

Chairperson – DS-J was proposed by EY and seconded by EM – DS-J elected unopposed.

Vice Chairperson – RMcC was proposed by IG and seconded by EM – RMcC had indicated his willingness to continue as VC prior to the meeting so was elected unopposed in his absence.

Secretary – MW was proposed by EY and seconded by EM – MW elected unopposed.

Treasurer – EMcA was proposed by EM and seconded by EY – EMcA elected unopposed.

DS-J closed the AGM, thanking everyone again.  He also thanked EMcA for all of his hard work as both secretary and treasurer, saying that he had shown real skill in securing funds for the CC, as well as proactively helping local groups with this.

OCTOBER 2018 MEETING

Minutes of September 2018 meeting – These had been distributed prior to the meeting.  Proposed by EY and seconded by EM.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) 
Community Councillor vacancy – this needs to be advertised with at least 14 days’ notice prior to the next meeting so that the new member can be co-opted.  ACTION: notices to go on Facebook, website and notice boards.
New benches – visitor DF said that he had attended a CTSI event where he had been advised about raising funds for community seating outwith the town.  He has identified a place on the cycle path between Tillicoultry and Alva.  Several other locations were discussed, such as the railway track and the bunny hill.  MT mentioned a bench that needs refurbishment on the Gartmorn track.  JE said that Martin Deans was her council contact for the bench that was refurbished in the glen, and Kenny Inglis deals with those in public places.  No-one knows the Tilly Ladies’ plans for the location of further benches in the community.  ACTION: DF will liaise with the ladies about this.  He agreed to come back to us once the funds are available so that it can progress.  EMcA suggested that a microgrant application for £250 could be made.
Litter bins – DF queried if additional litter bins, particularly the dual use type, could be provided.  Cllr Benny advised that the council cannot take responsibility for emptying any new bins due to funding and that it would be up to the community to arrange the emptying/disposal.  ACTION: Cllr Benny said that she will raise the issue with Kenny Inglis.
Christmas lights
Tree lights:  EY reported that the electrician recommended leaving the original blue/white lights on the tree in Murray Square but adding extra ones which will continue to work when the original ones cut out.  It was agreed we should order two new sets of lights at £70 plus VAT each.  EMcA said that it would be preferable if the total costs for these plus installation did not exceed £1,000.  ACTION: EY to order new lights with invoice to be sent to EMcA.
Tilly Ladies Bingo Tea: EMcA pointed out that the CC provided some, not all, of the prizes for this event last month.  
Christmas lights switch on - 25 November: our sub-committee for this was confirmed as EMcA, RMcC, EM and EY.  EY and EM attended a meeting with Rev Peter Foster and the Tilly Ladies last month, and a further meeting is needed.  ACTION: EMcA to look into acquiring a key for the power box in the clock.
Police report – no report had been submitted, and there was no attendance at the meeting.

Action list
Village & Small Townscape Initiative – Cllr Benny confirmed that Tillicoultry is scheduled for 2019/20 financial year (the latter end).  The money for this is ring-fenced, although she is not sure of the exact amount (Alva’s is £550,000).  She recommended starting to think about what we want then proceeding to community consultation.  ACTION: add this item to the agenda for a brain-storming session at next month’s meeting.
Provost’s lamp – AR brought photos of the lamp.  The original glass panels, which feature the burgh logo, have now been removed and are safely tucked away for now - he is looking into having replicas made for the lamp, which is something that Resonate in Alloa may be able to help with.  The Wee County Men’s Shed will work on its refurbishment.  Our plan is for it to be sited at the VC memorial in the High Street.  AR also suggested a plaque which names all the former provosts being placed next to the light.  
Participation request, Moss Road – it was agreed that this should now be removed from the list.  ACTION:  EMcA will send Cllr Benny a copy of the letter that he sent to the council about it.
Remembrance Sunday 2018 – EY said that one of the managing directors from Sterling will lay a poppy wreath at the Moss Road memorial.  Posters have been put up around the town with the day’s schedule (MT will attend Coalsnaughton memorial and EMcA will attend the memorial at the cemetery). 
Planning report – MT says that a planning application has been made to convert the former police office in Moss Road to housing.

Secretary’s report – EMcA recently received an e-mail from Stuart Graham to confirm that they will be carrying out essential repairs to the legs on the Murray Square clock; Martin Deans at Clacks Council has confirmed that the footpath has now re-opened at Tilly Glen as the fallen tree has been removed; the police are aware of vigilante stickers that have been appearing around the town - EMcA is removing these as he finds them and urged the CCs to do the same, plus to let him know about any that are difficult to remove so that he can deal with them; Clacks Council have an online review re polling places until 30 November; the flooding group, TIDECO, have a pod at Tilly Fire Station for use in the event of flooding issues.  MSP Roseanna Cunningham will be attending a meeting with them on 7 November.
Councillors’ reports – Cllr Benny had already provided a lot of information throughout the meeting.  DS-J thanked her for her regular attendance at the meetings and all that she does to help the CC.  She said that she still has two primary schools to visit (Alva and Strathdevon) as part of her remit.  She confirmed that the cycle counter at the Moss Road crossing is now working again.

AOCB – nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 13 November at the Ben Cleuch Centre at 7.00 pm.
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